Radio Libertad gives ‘voice to voiceless’

A statement from Shelley Porteous of CUPE Local 1281 at OPIRG McMaster:

Radio Libertad is a powerful tool for the campesinos (peasant farmers), returned refugee communities, and communities in resistance (formed during the Civil War years) in the Peten region of Guatemala, to organize against the neo-liberal national and international investment interests and a political structure which continues to threaten basic human rights in Guatemala. 

Guatemala is a country where the perpetrators of atrocities committed during the Civil War years not only live with impunity, but prosper in positions of power. OPIRG McMaster wholeheartedly supports Radio Libertad which offers ‘Voice to the Voiceless’ and a tool for community-controlled development.

Radio Libertad continues to thrive despite constant challenges, which have included being struck by lightning. Equipment was replaced and they remain on the air for several hours a day, strengthening independent media. The companeras face constant hardships with enthusiastic energy and a wealth of ideas and are striving to build links with other organizations in the northern part of Guatemala, so that they too can start an independent radio network. 

Radio Libertad members must ward off the persistent threats to shut them down by the owners of commercial mainstream radio, who recognize no value in non-profit independent radio programming.
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